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1ST WYCHWOODS SCOUT GROUP

As I said in my last report, the Cubs and the Scouts have been very busy
over the last few months. We had a very good turnout for the Remembrance
Day parade on the 13th of November. We were as usual very lucky with the
weather, in the last 12 years we've never cancelled due to rain. The last two
weeks in November were very busy preparing for the Cubs’ winter camp.
As the 9th December approached I started to get a bit apprehensive but it all
proved to be in vain as the camp was a great success.

Our last meeting of the year was on the 15th December which was a joint
Christmas Party for both the Cubs and the Scouts. Fun was had by all. The
District Carol Concert on the 18th was, as usual, packed to the rafters in
Woodstock Church. It put everyone in the right mood for the next few weeks.

We started back on the 12th January when the Scouts got straight to work
on their community badge which is all to do with the Police Service. The boys
learn about crime prevention, communications and the general workings of the
police. The cubs are doing lots of work on their awards such as fire lighting,
cooking, map work and some practical knotting.

On the 15th January the village hall was packed with about 150 people,
most being cubs, all looking forward to the first District Pinewood Grand Prix.
The competition involves making a racing car from a 10x2 inch block of pine
and racing it down a 40 ft. track. Out of the 100 entries one of our boys, Daniel
Coleman, came 4th overall. Not bad, eh!

In the next few months the Scouts are going camping and on the 25th
February we had our first Race Night. Any questions you have about Cubs or
Scouts, or if you want to offer any help, PLEASE don’t hesitate in contacting
830221

Yours in Scouting, Adam Scully

MILTON-UNDER-WYCHWOOD EVERGREEN FELLOWSHIP

We are a bright and friendly crowd who meet fortnightly on a Friday night,
7.00 pm to 9.00 pm in the Village Hall, April to October. If you are over 55
years of age, why not join us?

Programme for April and May

April 7th Social Evening
21st Mr J Chapman. The Jack Wharton Charity.
May 5th Mr Collins. Slides.
6th Jumble Sale.
17th  Half-day outing Mystery Tour. Garden Centre.
19th B.B. Duo.



